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Dear Town of Ancram Planning Board:

As someone who lives adjacent to the proposed Iron Star development site, I am quite concerned about the impact of light on our nightscape. 

The impact of lighting up 30+ structures, new roadways, multiple entrances, walking pathways, dining terraces, and parking lots would be very imposing on the nightscape.

Unquestionably, this proposed resort development would generate significant light pollution. Being Dark Sky compliment does not mean lighting is unobtrusive. A huge amount of down lighting would be required for a project of this scale with an 85-person hotel, 42-seat restaurant, several community buildings, five houses, roads and pathways, parking lots as well as headlights from all the cars and trucks. The numerous structures proposed along the ridge line would light up the area and degrade views from the Ancram Hamlet.

Currently, there is no lighting plan submitted by Iron Star even though the Planning Board has requested it. Notes by Iron Star offer vague statements like, “to be provided in a future submission.” Well, the time is now. The public and the Planning Board need to see the lighting plans. A comprehensive lighting plan needs to include all the fixture locations, specifications of said fixtures and the connected electrical load.  

What is the connected electrical load for this proposed development? Do we know? I think we should.

As a direct neighbor to the site, I know from experience that the electrical system is vulnerable, with numerous power outages at all times of year and in all weather conditions. I can only imagine that guests of this resort will expect continuous light, heated pools, air conditioning, fans, refrigeration, hot tubs, internet and the like. Numerous generators projecting loud noise into the valley would be unsettling and a terrible audible scare on the beautiful dark and quiet nights of this region.

Thank you for your contribution to Ancram Township and your hard work on the Planning Board.


Respectfully submitted by,


